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THE MINUTES OF THE FLEETWOOD FESTIVE     LIGHTS COMMITTEE MEETING & AGM
HELD ON Monday 5th September 2022 at 7.00pm
North Euston Hotel in the Residents Lounge



1545 Opening of the meeting.
The Chair Cllr Christine Smith opened the meeting and welcomed all in attendance. 
Present:  Chairperson Christine Smith, Secretary Julie Dalton, Lorraine Beavers, CEDO Lauren Harrison, Cheryl Raynor, Karen Nicholson, Mary Stirzake, Amanda Slater and Simon Slater
Guest Richard Ryan.

1546 To receive apologies for absence. 
Apologies received for Clerk Irene Tonge, Fiona English, Dawn McCord

1547 To record Disclosable Pecuniary Interests from members (including their spouses, civil partners, or partners) in any item to be discussed. Committee members MUST NOT make representations or vote on the matter therein. Chairman
[bookmark: _Hlk110406925]Committee duly noted - none declared.

1548 To record Other (Personal or Prejudicial) Interests from members in any item to be discussed. Committee members should state if they need to bar themselves from discussion and voting on any related matters.
[bookmark: _Hlk110406973]Committee duly noted - none declared.

1549  To consider and approve the minutes of the Festive Lights Committee Meeting of 1 August 2022 (sent by email)
The minutes were approved and signed.

1550 The committee Chairman reminds all members to take note of the standing guidance at appendix A below. Chairman
Committee duly noted.

1551 To note the budget sheet, to be sent by email 
The budget sheet was not available for the meeting

1552 Update on the new Christmas features, charges for lampposts, time frame for testing and LEDS  in the Pocket Park.
Richard Ryan advised the committee that the charge for the lampposts would be £18 a column from Altitude Services.  He spoke to Barry Stoddard;  Lancashire County Council will do them but doesn’t know when and whether it will be for 3 or 6years.Richard was given authority by the committee to go ahead. The charge for the 43 lampposts in town would be £774  payable from the Festive Lights budget and the 8 on Warrenhurst Road payable by Fleetwood Town Council.

The Ash Street tree lights need putting back up, they are the responsibility of Richard Williams Blackpool Illuminations. Email to be sent Tuesday 6th September.  Action Point – Secretary

Richard has picked the column features for the town. All will have either strobes or flashing lights.
There will be no price increase for projector and gobos on the Mount hill.  The cost for poppy gobos and for Valentine’s Day would be chargeable to Fleetwood Town Council and the Christmas ones to the Festive Lights.  Programmed the week before as necessary then put into storage which would require  only one installation and one dismantling.
 It was suggested that the FTC could pay for installing them and FFL for dismantling them. 
An email will be sent to the committee with options.  Action Point – Richard Ryan

A PO number for the features is required as was actioned last year. Action Point – Clerk.

Richard also pointed out to the committee that because of the impending rising cost of electricity there may be a backlash from the public regarding putting up Christmas illuminations.   A PR statement could be issued to the effect that it costs next to nothing because LEDs are used and it will be a positive for people with mental health issues.  Action Point – CEDO

1553 Update on revised poster and tickets advertising Turkey and Tinsel party. 
The poster agreed by the committee was the one with the wine glass.
The committee agreed to change the name to Festive Lights Christmas Party and the following to be inserted on the poster all in black text: 
Live Entertainment by Katy Connolly and DJ Cozy Powell.  
A deposit of £10 is payable on booking, balance of £15 payable by Friday 11th November 
Poster to be shared on social media and committee members own Facebook pages. Action Point – CEDO/ Secretary

1554 Update on Quiz Night, poster, teams, volunteers and raffle prizes. 
18 teams are registered for Quiz night. An email to be sent to Steve Dale at NEH requesting 18 tables plus one for the committee, one for Martin Crane and one for raffle prizes. Bar 7pm to 11pm. £60 payable for bar staff to reception on the night. Christmas Party posters to be put on the tables and announced on the night.  Action Point - Secretary

Raffle prizes from the committee members to be taken to the office Action Point - All
The committee approved a £25 Amazon thank you gift voucher for Quizmaster Martin Crane. Action Point – Clerk.
Trophy, raffle books and white board for scoring, money bags, raffle prizes, £25 gift voucher for Martin Action Point – Cheryl Raynor
Committee members  available on the night. Lauren, Dawn, Mary. Christine? Karen?
Amanda and Simon who will collect in monies and sell raffle tickets.  Cheryl to keep scores.

1555 Update on banners and sponsors. 
Melton Motors (2), Steven Clark (2), Harris & Co (2), they have their own banners . Lorraine (1) Cheryl(1) waiting to hear from Labour Group, FTC, (1)North Euston Hotel (1), Colour Banners (1), Panther Press  (1) Action Point – Mary Stirzaker

1556  Update on advanced dates for booking Switch-on Night 2023 and 2024. 
The committee were advised that Switch on Night can be booked for Saturday 25th November 2023, Saturday 16th November 2024 and Saturday 22nd November 2025. Action Point – Mary Stirzaker

1557 Discussion and decision regarding the ‘Where is Elf@ Competition 
The poster will remain the same. The committee decided on the Lower Lighthouse as this year’s location with Elf to be collected from the office and photo to be taken seated on the bench inside the Lower Lighthouse . Action Point – Secretary
8 sweetie explosions to be ordered for the competition finalists Action Point- Christine Smith
Where is Elf@ Competition  Posters, Christmas Party posters  and sweetie explosions to be taken into schools 14th October .  Action Point- Mary Stirzaker/ Secretary

1558 Discussion and decision regarding letters to schools informing them of the Lantern Parade, £25 towards a school Lantern, switch-on and entering the ‘Where is Elf’ Competition .
Letters to schools to be sent out 1st October together with Christmas party posters.  Draw to take place Thursday 17th November and collect monies and winners’ names. Action Point- Mary Stirzaker/ Secretary

£25 for the materials for making of lanterns for the parade. Also offer to Willow Project, Healthier Fleetwood etc. An email will be sent to the various community organisations. Action Point – CEDO
Committee member Karen Stirzaker will be ordering lanterns from China and arranging workshops to decorate them. Kiddipops may also offer their facility to make lanterns.  Last year Karen and her mother covered the cost of materials.  She is about to launch a not-for-profit Community Interest Company and a discussion ensued as to whether under this scheme, £25 could be allocated to cover the cost of materials. Karen will collaborate with the clerk as to whether this would be feasible.  Action Point – Karen Stirzaker/Clerk.

The lanterns that Karen made last year for the choir could be used again for the winners of the Where is Elf competition and the school choir this year. 

1559 To consider and approve Christmas Imps are Invading FLEETWOOD - email sent by Clerk.
The committee decided not to action  this as we would be too busy with other events taking place.

1560 Discussion and decision on positions in the Lantern Parade. Secretary 
It was mentioned that the Tram Sunday parade was led by the Old Boys Band and there were moving vehicles behind. It was suggested that we could consider the Old Boys Band leading the Lantern Parade with the tram following behind. The committee said that the tram can judder and it would not be as easy as a car to slow down.  The decision was taken to keep the positions as usual with tram as the lead for the parade. 
The CEDO said that there will be a fire engine with lights on taking part in the parade this year and it will go behind the tram, then Santa.  As the firemen are trained first aiders there will be no requirement for committee members who attended a first aid course last year to carry first aid kits.

The CEDO will ask the RNLI to bring their boat decorated with lights into the parade. The Rugby club and Rossall School have a minibus which could be used to bring some of the elderly from care homes into the parade. They could remain in the bus on the promenade to watch the concert taking place in the Marine Gardens. The Heritage Bus will take the choir together with Karen Nicholson and Sparkly Margaret in the parade to the Marine Gardens.
The committee can look at the positioning in the parade once it is known how many motorised vehicles will be taking part. The special events insurance will cover for all vehicles in the parade. Action Point – CEDO

1561 Discussion and decision on performances at the concert. 
The secretary had sent an email to the committee proposing that the school band Elements could be asked to perform at the concert. The Parade will set off at 6pm, at the same time Dave Scrivener could be setting up in the Marine Gardens and we could invite Elements to arrive then and do sound checks and practice. There will be members of the public there who are not taking part in the parade and Dave will entertain them until the parade arrives.

The concert can start with the band performing 3 songs. They leave their equipment at the back of the stage go off and have a hot drink and the choir take up position on the steps and perform 3 songs. They mime and sign to 2 of their pre recorded songs and mime to the 3rd song and go into the foyer for a drink then Wal & Dion perform their 4 songs. Total performances will be 10 same as last year.
The draw takes place and the winner presses to switch on the Christmas lights.

At the finale the school winner and finalists move off the stage to the top step, the choir take up their positions below them on the steps.
Santa, Mrs Claus and the committee line up at the front of the stage together with the mascots. Behind them will be Wal & Dion and the band members. Everyone sings We Wish You a Merry Christmas, the Mayor Elects makes her speech and Dave Scrivener closes the concert.
Amanda will co-ordinate performers at the Marine Gardens
The itinerary provided by the secretary will be issued to all committee members and Manager Julie Robinson at the Marine Gardens.  Action Point – Secretary/Amanda Slater

The committee approved having a band perform at the concert. The secretary then advised that a message had been received from Paul Ramsbottom who has set up a new band Steff and the Stingrays and they would like to perform at the concert. The committee made the decision that as Paul’s band have approached us we should respond to advise that it is a community event and are they giving up their time for free. Action Point – Secretary

Starmaker Fleetwood have only just got in touch asking to take part. They will be advised that performers have already been booked for this year. Action Point – Secretary

1562 AOB 

It was suggested having a snow blower attached to the balcony of the Marine Hall building and switched on for the finale and also a snow globe for the Marine Gardens for photo opportunities - to be discussed at the next meeting.

The carousel which is set up for the Christmas markets needs to be moved to a position where it is not obscuring the projected  images on the Mount

1563 Items for the next Agenda

· Update regarding paying for GOBOS by FTC and FFL.
· Update on PO number required by Richard Ryan and testing of lampposts by Altitude Services and whether FTC and FFL should share the costs
· Update from Richard Williams Blackpool Illuminations regarding tree lighting at Fisherman’s Walk
· Feedback from Quiz night and retrospective approval of £25 Amazon voucher for Quiz master
· Update on letters to schools inviting participation in the Lantern Parade and organising the Where is Elf competition.
· Update on take up of £25 from schools and organisations
· Update on Christmas Party poster printing and advertising 
· Update on order of sweetie explosions for switch-on night
· Update on banners and sponsors
· Update on advanced dates for booking Switch-on Night 2023, 2024 and 2025
· Discussion and decision regarding advance booking of the Western Train tram for Saturday 25th November 2023, Saturday 16th November 2024 and Saturday 22nd November 2025.
· Update on vehicles taking part in the Lantern Parade
· Update on the band Steff and the Stingrays performing at the Switch On event
· Discussion and decision to arrange a date for the Rossall School choir to record their three songs
· Discussion and decision on having a snow blower and snow globe at the switch-on

1564 Date and Time of next meeting.
Monday  3rd October 2022 at 7pm in the Residents Lounge North Euston Hotel

The press and public are welcome to attend all committee meetings of Fleetwood Town Council. 
      APPENDIX A-STANDING GUIDANCE FESTIVE LIGHTS COMMITTEE BUSINESS. 
1. All decisions resulting in actions to be taken by council staff or individual members to be made from an agenda item, approved by majority vote, and brought in good time to carry out the committee's request. 
2. Action points may be given to office staff directly. Any actions for other individuals who are not committee members should be taken by a member to approach that person, i.e.: "The chairman to ask Cllr XX to assist with seeking volunteer stewards for event XX" 
3. Any financial or legal issues to be discussed and agreed on in an open and publicly accessible meeting of the committee. Decisions on these matters cannot be made by e-mail or in private meetings. Any issues or uncertainties should be referred to the clerk for advice. 
4. All proposals involving a cost of over £300 normally require at least 3 quotes to be obtained, and sufficient time must be allowed for staff to obtain these quotes for committee to consider. There are exceptions to this under the council's financial rules: existing suppliers of advertising items, banner design and printing, electricians' services etc. This list is not exhaustive, so for all proposals involving a cost, committee members should discuss with the clerk who will be happy to provide advice on the way forward. 
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